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An Update on New York Redistricting

By THOMAS KAPLAN

March 12, 2012

New York is now among the last states in the nation to tackle the redistricting required as a result of the 2010 census. And the urgency is growing: the state’s Congressional primary is scheduled for June 26, and its legislative primary for Sept. 11. 

SO FAR 

State Assembly and Senate leaders proposed new legislative districts, but critics called the maps gerrymandered to protect incumbents, and unfair to minority groups. The proposal, by a legislative task force, would increase the size of the Senate to 63 members from 62; the Democratic minority in the Senate has disputed the legality of that move. 

At the same time, the number of Congressional districts in New York is being reduced to 27, from 29, as a result of the census; after Albany lawmakers were unable to agree on new Congressional districts, the leaders of the Legislature made separate proposals to a magistrate appointed by a panel of federal judges who are overseeing a redistricting lawsuit. The magistrate judge, Roanne L. Mann of Federal District Court in Brooklyn, released her own proposed Congressional district map last week. 

THE LATEST 

Over the weekend, legislative leaders completed a revised set of proposed maps for the Senate and Assembly, but they were unable to reach an agreement on a Congressional map. Just before midnight on Sunday, the leaders of the legislative task force introduced a measure specifying the boundaries of the revised Senate and Assembly districts, although maps of the districts were not immediately available. The Assembly speaker, Sheldon Silver, a Manhattan Democrat, and the Senate majority leader, Dean G. Skelos, a Long Island Republican, also introduced their proposal for an amendment to the State Constitution that would modify the redistricting process, beginning after the 2020 census. 

Last week, a state judge had dismissed a legal challenge to the legislative task force’s plan to expand the size of the Senate. The judge, Richard F. Braun of State Supreme Court in Manhattan, did not assess whether the task force had correctly followed the formula in the State Constitution that dictates the size of the Senate. Instead, he said the court had no business reviewing the task force’s proposal because it had not yet been voted on by the Legislature or signed into law by the governor. “At this point, a 63-seat State Senate is merely a recommendation,” Justice Braun wrote. 

UP NEXT 

Judge Mann is due to present a final proposal on Monday to the three-judge panel that is overseeing a federal lawsuit challenging the redistricting process. The judicial panel wants to put a Congressional map in place by March 20, when the petitioning period for prospective House candidates is scheduled to start. The panel also asked legislative leaders to submit to the court by Thursday an update on their progress regarding Senate and Assembly redistricting. 
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